Town of Goshen Select Board Meeting Minutes of Meeting December 14, 2020

Present: Dianne Craig, Steve Smith, Bruce Nadeau, Deb Fife, Alicea Bursey, Chief Dan Peterson, Cindy Williams, Cindy Rouillard

The meeting came to order at 6:00 pm.

- (6:00 pm 6:30 pm) The Select board had held a joint meeting with the Zoning Board in regards to Broad Band. (See Zoning Minutes).
- The check reports were reviewed and signed.
- Steve made a motion to except the November 23rd minutes, Bruce 2nd the motion. All in favor.
- Steve stated the town website has been updated and is ready to be launched tonight. Karen Winterholer will no longer be the web master. Steve Smith and Lou Bradbard will take over. Steve will teach the town employees how to use the sight.
- Dianne asked Cindy to order signs for the Grange parking:

Police Parking only

Handicap

Cindy will ask Kevin to look for sign poles.

- Deb Fife from Tippicanoe campground stated the assessments on the some of the campers is not correct and some of the locations of the campers are wrong. Dianne stated the assessing company will go back to the campground this spring and look at the campers again. Deb specifically noted that 2 campers (motorhomes) are not road worthy. Alicea Bursey stated this is a violation of town ordnance. Dianne said If some of the owners feel the assed values are not correct, they need to pay the tax bill and file for an abatement. The town is researching different assessing software options. Bruce reclused himself from the discussion.
- The Select Board discussed different options on where to hold the 2021 town meeting. The Goshen Town Hall may not be big enough to do social distancing. Mary Walter, Moderator will have the say on where it is held.
- Fire Chief Peterson stated he will be retiring as Fire Chief, his last day will be January 9, 2021. He will continue to stay on as a Fire Fighter.
- Bruce made a motion to invite Avatar Software Company to discuss their software for assessing. Dianne 2nd the motion. All in favor.
- Steve stated Goshen use to have a Boston Cane. The cane was presented to the oldest Veteran and when the person passed away it was presented to the next oldest Veteran. The cane has disappeared. Dianne made a motion to see the cost of another cane would be, Steve 2nd the motion. All in favor.

Dianne made a motion at 8:30 pm to continue the meeting to December 15th at 4:00 pm to discuss budgets for 2021.

The meeting came to order at 4:00 pm, on December 15^{th} to continue the December 14^{th} Select board meeting.

Present: Cindy Williams, Bruce Nadeau, Dianne Craig, Steven Smith, Cindy Rouillard

- Bruce made a motion to go into executive session at 4:00 pm to discuss the deeding process, Steve 2nd the motion. All in favor. Roll call was done Bruce Nadeau, Dianne Craig, and Steven Smith. The Select board exited the executive meeting at 4:32.
- The Select board reviewed the operating budgets.
 Bruce made motion to except the operating budget with some changes. Dianne 2nd the motion. All in favor.

Bruce made a motion to adjourned the meeting at 4:45 pm, Steve 2nd the motion. All in favor